    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    June 8, 2021
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll and Aldermen Monica Rozier. Aldermen Chris Basler, Brandon Shortt and John Schweigert were absent. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald and Dakota Evers.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the May Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Monica Rozier.
Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to pay all current expenditures.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 06/02/2021.
Dakota Evers has agreed to contract as the Backup Water Operator for the City of Bloomsdale. He is currently employed by the City of Perryville. Clerk Randoll submitted a letter to the City of Perryville City Administrator stating that the City of Bloomsdale will in no way encroach on Dakota’s time as a Perryville City employee. His services are required to remain in compliance with Mo DNR mandates. Dakota was introduced to the Board, signed the Contract, and left the meeting at 7:15 PM.

The main issue Mayor Paul Monia wanted to address was the water rate increase to be implemented to help cover the cost of the upcoming water infrastructure upgrade. Since Alderman Rozier was the only Board Member in attendance, the matter will be tabled until the July Meeting. The mayor expressed his disappointment at not being able to move ahead. Clerk Randoll submitted a current/projected water/sewer billing chart requested at the May meeting. This chart reflects the current rate as well as projected rates with several increases proposed by Mayor Monia and Cochran Engineering. Clerk Randoll will consult with Water Superintendent John Lurk regarding the acquisition of land for the proposed water tower installation. John was unable to attend the meeting.
The mayor reported that work has begun on the handrails at the Treatment Plant. He received a bid from Jason Rottler in Ste. Genevieve to paint the raw metal handrails once the work is complete. Jason is the only one who showed interest in the project and consulted with representatives from Sherwin Williams, who visited the site. He has submitted a bid of $4,000.00 and the mayor stated this work must be done well before the July Meeting so the city must move ahead.

Clerk’s Notes: The new valve has arrived for the second replacement on the sludge pits at the Treatment Plant. Ron Berkbuegler and Jim Deimund will contact Christopher Bauman as soon as the pit can be accessed. Clerk Randoll ordered a Pickle Ball Net for the City Park on June 2, 2021. The price was under $400.00. 

Quite a bit of interest has been generated by previous discussions. Pickle Ball appears to be quite popular. A resident contacted Alderman Basler and inquired as to whether the court can be resurfaced. This issue will be tabled until the July Meeting. The annual Consumer Confidence Report was published in the Ste. Genevieve Herald on June 2, and notes were added to the May water/sewer bills. Paperwork will be submitted to Mo DNR as soon as it is received. Business/Liquor License renewals were sent out and payment are being received. Clerk Randoll will be leaving town on July 31st, returning August 5th. She will have notices posted on the city website and Facebook page and will make arrangements for her absence. She will still be available by cell phone.

Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 PM.
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